

## Cornwall Central School District

BOARD OF EDUCATION 24 Idlewild Avenue Cornwall on Hudson, NY 12520

June 11, 2025

Dear Cornwall Central School District Community,

As you are aware, Mr. Terry Dade, Superintendent of Schools, has announced his resignation from the position, effective June 30, 2025. The Board thanks Mr. Dade for his dedication to the Cornwall CSD Community over the past five years, and we wish him the best in his future endeavors.

We are pleased to announce that Mrs. Megan Argenio has been appointed as the Interim Superintendent of Schools, effective July 1, 2025. Mrs. Argenio is an accomplished and experienced leader in our District and the region. She has served the Cornwall Central School District since 2012, first as the building Principal of Cornwall Elementary School and for the past seven years as the Assistant Superintendent for Instruction. Mrs. Argenio's leadership combining an extensive knowledge of our District and focus on continuing our path of excellence will guide our District as we transition throughout the coming months.

The Board is currently in the process of acquiring a search firm to secure our next Superintendent of Schools. We intend to share information and keep the community updated on the search process as more details become available. We look forward to partnering with all of our stakeholders as we navigate the path forward.

Sincerely

Jim Creagan

Board President, CCSD Board of Education

On behalf of the Cornwall Central School District Board